
SUFFOLK PARK PROGRESS ASSOCIATION

Minutes 

Annual General Meeting

Tuesday, November 28, 2017 - 7pm

Attendees:  Donald Maughan, Patsy Brosnan, Christine Guinand, Margaret Wiles, Philippe Soria, Helena Maughan, Roger Guinand, Pam Rose, Helen Brown, Peter Ormerod, Anne Mosey, Margaret van Kleef, Peter Brosnan, Carolyn Chatt, Anne Durey, Liz Levy, Peter Wegner, Noelene Plummer, Sally Bunyan Douglas Rowley Yan Hagen, David and Kimberley Kyd, Leon Norman

Apologies:  Clare Hocking, Victoria Handley, Shelley Taylor, Harald Ehrlich Charlotte and John Harrison, Julie James, Suzi Rosedale, Paul Davies, Pamela Hughes, Linda Holland

Welcome to Country
Move that 2016 AGM minutes be approved – moved Patsy Brosnan, seconded Margaret Wiles, meeting approved

Treasurer’s report presented by Margaret Wiles (see below)
Move to accept Treasurer’s report – moved by Donald Maughan, seconded by Patsy Brosnan, meeting approved.

President’s report presented by Donald Maughan (see below)

Move to accept President’s report – moved Patsy Brosnan, seconded Margaret Wiles, meeting approved.

Move to thank Donald Maughan for all his work over the past year – moved by Patsy Brosnan, seconded by Christine Guinand, meeting approved.

Nominations for the next term:

Resignations tendered by Charlotte Harrison, Shelley Taylor, Clare Hocking, Jim Mott.   Eight nominations were elected unopposed.

President

Donald Maughan

Vice President
Patsy Brosnan

Secretary

Christine Guinand

Treasurer

Margaret Wiles

Members

Victoria Handley




Philippe Soria (youth coordinator)




Anne Mosey




Margaret van Kleef

Other business

Peter Wegner: Suffolk Park Section 94 funds have been combined with funds from other locations hence we no longer have the same amount to spend in Suffolk Park.  Can we tackle that to get us back to where we were?  Council spends the money where the business interests lie.  Perhaps we could request a percentage allocation?

Donald Maughan: On the topic of the Clifford St intersection and Council’s lack of funds this FY to deliver a temporary solution soon, asked for meeting feedback re lending Council the money out of our Section 94.

In view of the difficult situation for residents trying to get out of beachside Suffolk Park via Clifford St intersection, the point was raised that we ask for traffic lights to be installed as a cheaper alternative to a roundabout that could take many years to get

Meeting moved that SPPA approach Council to: 

a) conduct a community consultation in Suffolk Park,  then if there are voices in favour of traffic lights

b) conduct a large survey individually addressed to see what Suffolk Park residents think about a traffic light solution

Motion was moved 17 for, 5 against.
TREASURER’S REPORT 30.09.16. – 30.09.17.
OPENING BALANCE         30.09 2016.                                                        $2064.15

INCOME

MEMBERSHIPS/DONATIONS                           




$1633.98

Refunded Council insurance                             



$  407.00  

TOTAL  INCOME                                                                                        $2040.98

EXPENSES

Dept of Fair Trading Assoc. membership         




$44.18

WEBSITE                                                                



$132.00

CABS membership                                                 



$30.00

Suffolk Parkland picnic fun day  -                     



$649.78

including  band, clown, sundries 

FLYERS, SIGNS FOR EVENTS                               



$812.85

COUNCIL INSURANCE – PICNIC DAY                 




$407.00

Cheque book fee                                                   



$    0.35

TOTAL EXPENSES 








$2076.16

CLOSING BALANCE          30.09.2016.                                                      $2030.87

President’s 2017 report 
This report will cover from Jan 2017 till the end of October 2017 as last year’s President’s report covered to Dec 2016.
Believe it or not we actually did get some jobs completed and we did have some enjoyable social events.
Jobs completed :
# Upgrade of the Clifford St beach showers and surrounds - Completed 
# Two BBQ installed, three picnic shelters erected and four picnic tables on the sports field - Completed 
# Shade cloth over the  children’s adventure playground installed in April
# Skate park upgrade completed June 
# Outdoor table tennis table installed June
# Five benches around the Village completed. We did select 10 locations for bench seats however only 5 of the locations were completed and I have not been able to get a clear answer as to why the others were not done as requested.
# One project not completed was the Clifford St beautification around the shops. It has hit some major hurdles here getting clarification of responsibility and ownership of the site. The Budget of $50K for this project is still on the books however this project has stalled and I/we at this time cannot quite get to the bottom of how to un-stall it
# On the 15th November some of the committee meet at the sports field with representatives of Council and a landscape architect to present high level concepts for the development of the NEW park area near Baz & Shaz.
Your ideas and suggestions that we took from the community meetings in February were presented to the council team so that they could develop drawings for a Master plan of the area. 
Suggestions put forward at this meeting with council were Shade trees, edible fruit trees, seating, meandering paths, quiet spaces,  a modern version of a rotunda (meeting place), young children bike learning-to-ride space, pump/BMK bike  track, exercise equipment, Community Garden integrated into the space , open up the space under the small forest with paths, seating, community art space 
The longer term plan from this meeting is for the council and architect to develop a preliminary drawing to present back to the community in late January/early February  2018 . The community can then give feedback and expand, and help to develop the final plan to go to council. 
Hopefully we could have a final plan  for our new park area that we might be able to start on in July 2018.
Broken Head Rd and Clifford St intersection update:  Last week we received the latest update from the Council on this ongoing issue which I can summarise as follows.
Basically there is no money available this financial year for the work, there might be in the 2018/19 financial year 
What is being proposed is to close the left hand lane from Broken Head Rd into Clifford St by installing bollards and precast islands, 
to Install a median island in Clifford St and extend the STOP sign out into Broken Head Rd with cars protected by the closed left turn lane and the median Island.
Relocate bus stop in Clifford St
Combine the two single in/out driveways with associated changes to the car park for the Park hotel and shopping centre
Provide a pedestrian refuge in Broken Head Rd between Clifford St and Beech Drive  
Bike Path into town. There is going to be a site inspection on the 6th Dec by the bike trail committee to consider best of 4 options.  Council is applying for a grant to link paths between the two Beech Drive roundabouts.  If this is successful this could be done in the 2018/19 financial year.
Social and community events
On Australia  Day the SPPA Committee and families supported and assisted the Rural Fire service team run the Australia Day celebrations at Gaggin Park and it was an enjoyable day.
On 21 February we conducted our second Community consultation day and held two meetings 10.am and 7.00pm . Invited were extended to all residents to come along and submit their  ideas relating to the best use of the New community land near the sports field as well as suggestions for projects utilizing section 94 funds for the year 2017/2018.
Over 50 people attended these two meetings. 
In conjunction with our community meetings the Suffolk park Preschool team conducted surveys with the families who attend their facility to collect  ideas.
I will talk more about the plans for the new park area later.
On Sunday the 28 May we held our Family Fun Picnic Day at the park with lots of novelty races, face painting, Shorty the clown who directed kids play, live music and an awesome  ug of war event in which the girls big and small proved that they could out tug the boys 5 to 1.
Those that attended had a fun day and all participants received a Village Champion Badge.
We thank the preschool P&F team who coordinated and ran a sausage sizzle on the day  and Rowena Caverly for helping with media coverage for this event. Also Leesa Hallahan who donated her time to conduct face painting .
On the 28 October we held a dinner dance with music supplied by the wonderful Bohemian Cowboys.  60+ people attended  and danced the night away and shared some great community spirit.
Now there are  many other groups that contribute so much to the making our Village a  viable Community  and I would like to formally recognize their efforts
# The Dune Care Group, Helen Brown and Miles Shorten and their dedicated workers  who are doing a great job in regeneration of Tallow beach dunes   
# The Rural Fire service team for all they do in the community and the Australia day celebrations they coordinate at Gaggin Park each year. 
# The Wonderful Suffolk Park Preschool  who engaged the young families of the Village and who organized their second wonderful Lantern Parade in August where a huge crowd of grandparents, parents and children had a lovely lantern procession around the sports field and sang us some beautiful songs.
 I personally feel that this was a very special moment in the development of our village, it does so much to build awareness and community spirit and I look forward to this event in 2018.
# The YAC group in the Bay who have really engaged the youth of our community organizing skate events and  many youth workshops.  Last month the YAC held another all ages skate event at the new and improved Skate Park attended by a few hundred parents and children. To use their language: “it just went OFF “
# The Suffolk Park Football Club -  Chris Lonergan and his committee who now have an active membership of over 150 and field men’s, women’s and youth teams in the far north Coast competition and who won the comp again this year.
Sports clubs are so important for the development of our youth and community.
#  Our thanks to the Suffolk Park Community Hall team. Margaret Wiles who also happens to be the SPPA Treasurer,  heads up the Hall committee team .They run and coordinate the Suffolk Park Community hall  for the Council , a quite demanding job and one she and her team do with grace and style.
Margaret tells us that the planned redevelopment of the Hall will now be happening in May 2018.
# Community Garden Ayesha Salazar and her team 
And finally I must again acknowledge and thank the committee who I have had the pleasure to work with this past year. Patsy, Christine, Margaret, Victoria, Clare, Philippe, Jim, Shelley and Charlotte.  You have been supportive, energetic and fun. And when my spirits begin to fail from time to time you have been very supportive.
Unfortunately we are losing four of the team this year who due to travel and relocation  or, in the case of Clare, are adding to our population, are leaving us. Charlotte Harrison, Shelley Taylor, Jim Mott and Clare Hocking thank you for all you have done for the community,  we will miss you. 
Meeting ended 8pm

